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9th November 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are well and truly into autumn now.  All the leaves are brown and falling to the ground.  
Please take care walking to school as the leaves can hide all sorts of things! 
 
Please ensure your child has a cardigan or jumper, a coat and a suitable pair of shoes for school 
each day.  The children can wear jogging bottoms on their allocated PE day. 
 
Please find below reminders and dates for your diary. 
 

Flu Vaccination E-Consent Forms 
The flu vaccination will take place in school next Monday 15th November.  Thank 
you to everyone who has completed the e-consent forms and to those parents 
who have returned a paper copy.  If you require a paper consent form, there are 
some in the office.  If you need to contact the team, the phone number is 0151 
495 5066.  
 

Free School Meals 
Please remember to check if your child is eligible to receive free school meals, using the following 
link - https://www3.halton.gov.uk/Pages/EducationandFamilies/Schools/FreeSchoolMeals.aspx 
 
If you have more than one child in the school, you must make an application for each child. 
 
School will then be notified if your application has been successful. 
 
Free School Meal vouchers may be issued for the Christmas holidays, however, we will not know 
until nearer the time.  Please check your eligibility now so you do not miss out.   

 
Swimming 

The last swimming lesson for Year 5 this term will be on Thursday 17th December.  Swimming will 
resume on Thursday 13th January 2022 for Year 4. 
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Breakfast Club – Year Groups 
Please make a note of the days your child can attend Breakfast Club as follows:  
 
Monday Years 4, 5 and 6 
Tuesday Years 1, 2 and 3 
Wednesday Years 4, 5 and 6 
Thursday  Years 1, 2 and 3 
Friday  Years 4, 5 and 6 
 
 
 

Christmas is Coming! 
Christmas is not too far away and Santa’s elves are busy making sure there are lots of nice things 
to do in school leading up to the holidays.  Please can I ask parents and carers to respond 
promptly to letters sent home, if necessary. 
 

KS1/KS2 Christmas Performances 
Please make a note of the following dates: 
 
KS2 Christmas Performance - Monday 13th December 10am and 1.30pm 
KS2 Christmas Performance - Tuesday 14th December 10am and 1.30pm 
 
KS1 Christmas Performance - Friday 17th December 1.30pm 
KS1 Christmas Performance  - Monday 20th December 10am and 1.30pm 
 
More information will follow about the performances, however, please be aware, we are 
allocating two tickets per family to allow everyone to see the performances without 
overcrowding the hall. 
 
Please make sure you send in your child’s costume as soon as possible. 
 

End of Term 
School closes at 1.30pm on Tuesday 21st December and reopens on Wednesday 5th January 
2022. 
 
 
Thank you for all your ongoing support. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher 
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